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       Atcham Parish Council 
Clerk: L Pardoe        Chairman: Colin Wildblood 

atchampc@gmail.com             15 The Glebe 

01743 718695                Atcham                                                          

                SY5 6QL 

                 01743 762374 

 Parish Council Meeting 

To be held on Wednesday 12th January 2022 

Due to the new and more transmissible variant of the COVID19 virus, 

this will be a very limited agenda, with no public session. 

 
MINUTES 

1. Chairman’s welcome. The Chairman welcomed all to the meeting and requested a minutes silence for 

Councillor Jayne Caswell who had sadly passed away last week.  

2. Present Councillor C Wildblood -Chairman, Councillor S Cook Councillor R Trow Councillor L Dixon 

Councillor S Adney Shropshire Councillor C Wild, L Pardoe clerk to the council. Apologies were 

received from Councillor S Shedden as she was unwell. These were accepted by the Council. Also, 

present Shropshire Councillor C Wild and two members of the public 

3. Declarations of Pecuniary Interest. There were none declared. 

4. Confirmation and acceptance of the minutes of the meeting in November 2021.It was agreed that these 

were a true and accurate record of the meeting proposed by Councillor S Cook seconded by Councillor 

L Dixon and agreed by all members present 

5. Clerk to report on matters arising not covered on the agenda. At the November meeting a non-resident 

member of the public questioned the amount of CIL money received by Atcham Parish Council. 

Shropshire Council would not respond to his requests for certain information. He asked the clerk to 

follow this up.  

The clerk read out the following statement to the meeting. The majority of the CIL (Community 

Infrastructure Levy) collected in Atcham is from the development on land at Weeping Cross, which is 

part of the Shrewsbury SUE. This development was charged at the URBAN rate. If there is no 

neighbourhood development plan. the amount of Neighbourhood Fund is limited to 15% of the CIL 

collected, and subject to a cap of £100 per council tax paying dwelling in the local council area. Atcham 

hit this cap so the amount of NF received is less than 15%. This is not from Shropshire Council policy, 

but is set out in the CIL regulations which control the administration of CIL on a national scale. 

 

6. Finance 

a) Council to pay the accounts as presented by the clerk, it was agreed to pay the invoices as 

presented by the clerk Proposed by Councillor S Adney, seconded by Councillor R Trow and 

agreed by all members present 

 
b) Council to accept the Bank Reconciliation for December 2021 as presented by the clerk. It was 

agreed to accept the Bank Reconciliation as presented by the clerk proposed by Councillor L 

Dixon seconded by Councillor C Wildblood and agreed by all members present 

c) Councillors to ratify the budget as set at finance briefing in January 2022.It was agreed to set 

the budget as previously circulated to members, proposed by Councillor L Dixon, seconded by 

Councillor S Adney and agreed by all members present 

d) Councillors to set precept for 2022/2023. It was agreed to set the precept at a figure of 

£13,906.00. Proposed by Councillor S Cook seconded by Councillor C Wildblood and agreed 

by all members present. 

Jan S/O Staff Salary 302.30

BGC Staff travel 9.90

BGC HMRC PAYE 73.00

BGC HMRC PAYE 73.00

BGC Berrington PC Pump Contribution 350.00

total payment for the month 808.20
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7. Date and time of next meeting; It was agreed that this would be on Wednesday 9th February 2022 at 

The Malthouse, starting at 7.30 pm. Hopefully this will be a full agenda 

8. The Chairman thanked all for attending and closed the meeting at 7.50pm 
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